
Freedom of information request NCC-035896-18 
 
Thank you for your recent freedom of information request for the following information:   
 
I would be grateful if you could inform me of all building and demolition works which took place at 
Heathlands Primary School, Southwell Road East, Rainworth, Nottinghamshire between 1980 and 
1990. 
 
Our response 
 
Nottinghamshire County Council is able to confirm that our asset management system shows the 
Southwell Road school moved from UPRN 01100 to UPRN 01210 on Ransom Road, Rainworth when 
the new school was built in 2002. 
 
Nottinghamshire County Council is satisfied that most records relating to minor building and 
demolition works were held in the North Area Surveyors office during the scope of the time frame 
identified in your request have not been retained. It may be helpful to note that at that time the records 
would have been in paper format.  
 
Major building and demolition works: These would have been managed by the former Architect’s and 
Design teams. Records of such works would have been held in the Department during the time frame 
identified in your request, and would have been on paper in those offices at the time. Again we have 
no record of these records having been retained 
 
We have also carried out an electronic search for records which showed no records found. 
 
I trust the above information is of assistance to you. 
 
If you wish to raise any concerns about the way your request was dealt with, then please write to the 
Team Manager, Complaints and Information, County Hall, West Bridgford, Nottingham, NG2 7QP or 
e-mail foi@nottscc.gov.uk quoting the reference number above 
 
With kind regards 
 
Lorraine Hayes 
Complaints Information & Mediation Officer 
Complaints & Information Team 
Chief Executives Department 
Nottinghamshire County Council 
West Bridgford 
Nottingham 
NG2 7QP 
0115 97 72788 
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